Newhall & Stanton Parish Council Campaign Group
Mrs Clare Orme
110 New Road
Newhall
Swadlincote
Derbyshire
DE11 OTH

Tel: 0771 9599132 Email: newhallandstantonparishcouncil@yahoo.co.uk

Date: 28th September 2015

To: Mr Frank McArdle Chief Executive

South Derbyshire District Council

Civic Offices Civic Way Swadlincote Derbyshire DE11 0AH

Dear Mr McArdle,

Newhall and Stanton Parish Council Campaign Group, would like our Principal Authority being South Derbyshire District Council, to accept the enclosed petition and map, to trigger a Community Governance Review. This is for the formation of a Parish Council for Newhall and Stanton in Derbyshire. The petition has been completed under the Local Government and Public Involvement in Health Act. Section 80.

The area of the following proposed Parish Council, in pursuance of the rights conferred upon us by the above act of Parliament, herby requests South Derbyshire District Council to undertake a Community Governance Review.

This is to constitute a Local Parish Council for the Ward of Newhall and Stanton. The Parish shall comprise of the un-parished parts of the Electoral Ward of Newhall and Stanton, which is part of South Derbyshire District Council, and shall comprise the same area as outlined in black on the attached map. The Ward map was provided to Newhall and Stanton Parish Council Campaign Group by Derbyshire County Council, as the Ward for Newhall and Stanton. Such a new Parish Council is to be called Newhall and Stanton Parish Council

Newhall and Stanton Parish Council Campaign Group can confirm that the Ward of Newhall and Stanton has more than 2,500 local government electors. The Petition has been signed by more than the 7.5% of the electors required to trigger a Community Governance Review. The electoral register used to complete the petition was the most recent being for 2014/2015.

Newhall and Stanton Parish Council Campaign Group wish to commence an open and constructive dialogue with South Derbyshire District Council during the Community Governance Review period, to reach a comprehensive and acceptable agreement between all parties. With this in mind, please can you arrange to send the Clerk a breakdown of when and how this review will be undertaken including any key dates to the address above.

Newhall and Stanton Parish Council Campaign Group and its residents of Newhall and Stanton are making this submission in the belief that a Newhall and Stanton Parish Council will prove beneficial to both the Residents of Newhall and Stanton and South Derbyshire District Council.

Newhall and Stanton Parish Council Campaign Group believes that a Newhall and Stanton Parish Council will work hard to create a great cohesive, attractive and economically vibrant community, fulfilling their own potential and overcoming their own difficulties including conflict, extremism, deprivation and disadvantage. Also a Parish Council will help empower the community of Newhall and Stanton to have a voice within its own community, giving the community its own identity, to respond to challenging economic, social and cultural trends, and to demographic change. A Newhall and Stanton Parish Council will contribute to the creation of a successful community by influencing the quality of planning and design of public open space and the built environment, as well as improving the management and maintenance of such amenities. A Newhall and Stanton Parish Council is an important factor to improve the quality of life for the residents of Newhall and Stanton. A Newhall and Stanton Parish Council would be best placed to judge what is needed to build cohesion.

A Newhall and Stanton Parish Council would perform a central role in its community leadership. Depending on the issue, it may want to take the lead locally, while at other times it may act as an important stakeholder or in partnership with others. In either case, A Newhall and Stanton Parish Council would work effectively with partners to undertake the role of placeshaping, and would be responsive to the challenges and opportunities of Newhall and Stanton in a co-ordinated way.

Many thanks and kindest regards.

emanne

Yours Sincerely.

Mrs Clare Orme

Clerk/RFO to Newhall & Stanton Parish Council Campaign Group

